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Abstract- The high number of absentee voters in the
presidential and vice presidential elections can lead to a lack
of authority in the eyes of the people. This study aims to
determine the relationship of voter ideology, mistrust of
political parties and the disappointment of the government
with the absence of voters in the 2014 presidential election in
Riau Province. The research data was collected in Kabaputen
Rokan Hilir (Coastal Area), Meranti Islands (Island Islands)
and Pekanbaru (Mainland) by questionnaire as many as 1,145
respondents. Data were analyzed using product moment
correlation test. The result of the research shows  significant
relationship between the three independent variables with the
absence of voters. The independent variables that have the
most dominant relationship with voter absence are the
disappointment of the government (r=,657**) and the distrust
of the political party (r=,685**) versus the voter ideology
variables (r=,524**). The seriousness of the central
government and local government for the welfare of the
people and the proof of promise by elite political parties after
the election can reduce the level of voter absence.

Keyword: Absence of voters, political parties, elections,
government, voter ideology.

Introduction
The 1998 reform has led to a change in the electoral

system of the head of state in Indonesia. Elections in 2004
were the first elections where people voted directly for
president and vice president. In general elections, political
participation is of paramount importance, in which a group of
citizens are involved in a political process in selecting state
leaders. The absence of voters is a problem that is still being
faced by the election organizer in Indonesia. The high level of
absenteeism in elections is a benchmark in understanding the
low awareness of citizens. If the voter absenteeism level in
every presidential and vice presidential election process is
high, then the quality of the election will be questionable.
The Presidential and Vice Presidential Election of the
Republic of Indonesia in 2014 is held on July 9, 2014 to elect

the President and Vice President of Indonesia for the period of
2014-2019. This election became the third direct presidential
election in Indonesia. President Susilo Bambang Yudhoyono
can not go back in this election because it is prevented by a
law banning the third period for a president. This election is
followed by two pairs of candidates for President and Vice
President Prabowo Subianto who are paired with Hatta Rajasa
and Joko Widodo who are paired with Jusuf Kalla. This
election was finally won by Joko Widodo-Jusuf Kalla by
53,15%, beat the pair Prabowo Subianto-Hatta Rajasa which
earned 46,85%.

Through the history of the history of the voters, the
absence of voters absenteeism to the Voting Place actually
occurs before the reforms. It happens to people's
disappointment over the election process that violates
violations and engineering by the authorities. But after 18
years of reforestation, the absence of voters remains in every
election process, including in Riau Province. How was the
absence of voters in the last election of President and Vice
President in 2014 ?. From 4,319,904 voters registered only
2,709,778 voters (62.73%) only using their voting on voting
day. There are still 1,610,126 voters (37.27%) who are absent
from voting (Data of Election Commission of Riau, 2014).

The absence of voters in using their voting has been
anxious to many parties especially the organizers of the
election so that the Election Commission of the Republic of
Indonesia ordered the Riau Election Commission to disclose
and seek answers to the phenomenon.

I. RESEARCH OBJECTIVE

The purpose of this study is to examine the factors
causing the absence of voters in the last election of 2014 in
Riau Province.

II. LITERATURE REVIEW

A. Selection Tipology Theory

Selective absent behavior is attributed to the orientation of the
voter's personality, which conceptually demonstrates the
characteristics of apathy, anomalies, and alienation.
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Theoretically, apathetic feelings are actually manifestations or
further development of the authoritarian personality, which is
simply marked by no interest in political questions. The
functioning of the representative body of the people is well to
make some people disbelieve the existing government so that
when there is a party of democracy in doing most of the
people are less likely to take part in the political activities, this
is because the government is considered incapable of
implementing what the society aspires. Many instant
politicians and not maximally the performance of political
parties make some people distrust the party and candidates.

According to Firmanzah (2007) split the voter
typology into four categories: Rational Voters. This type of
selector has a characteristic that does not really concern
ideology to a party or a candidate. Factors such as
understanding, origins, traditional values, culture, religion, and
psychographics are also considered, but not significant. The
most important thing for this type of voter is what can be done
by a party or a candidate, rather than a party or candidate's
understanding and value.

Critical Selector. This type of voter is a blend of high
orientation on the ability of a political party or a contestant in
solving the nation's problems as well as their high orientation
on ideological matters. The importance of ideological ties
makes voter loyalty towards a political party or a candidate
high enough and not as easy as a rational voter to turn to
another party. These types of voters are critical pickers,
meaning they will always analyze the link between the party's
value system and the policy to be created. This type of voters
should be treated as best as possible by a political party or a
candidate, voters have the desire and ability to continue to
improve the party's performance, while the possible
disappointment that may end up in frustration and the creation
of a rival political party is also great.

Traditional voters. The voters in this type have a very
high ideological orientation and do not look at the policy of a
political party or a contestant as important in making
decisions. The traditional voters are primarily concerned with
socio-cultural closeness, values of origin, understanding, and
religion as a measure for choosing a political party. Usually
this type of picker is primarily concerned with the figure and
the personality of a leader, myth and historical value of a
political party or a candidate. One of the fundamental
characteristics of this voter is the low level of education and
conservative in holding values and understanding.

Skeptical Selector. The skeptic voters are voters who do
not have ideological orientation high enough with a political
party or a candidate, as well as something important. The
desire to engage in a political party in this type of voters is
less, because their ideological ties are very low. They also care
less about the work program or 'platform' and policy of a
political party. In some respects, this type of voters
emphasizes pragmatism, for example, money politics. Money
politics as a form of political pragmatism is not always in the
sense of giving money to voters, but it can be in finer forms to
avoid buying votes such as food aid, building houses of
worship and so on.

B. Political Participation Theory

Political participation is often defined as the involvement
of a person in the political process. The concept of political
participation is not independent, but closely related to other
concepts such as political culture, the concept of public
confidence in government. The thought of political culture has
been nurtured by classical political philosophers. According to
Geddes (1999) human beings have different political abilities,
but the people have the right to participate and determine the
leaders who exercise their common interests. Hence, in a
country, the crisis of participation is inevitable as it is seen as
a struggle to seize power. Human beings are conferred the
mind and mind to understand the natural law and solve the
problems that occur around them. Therefore, human beings
should be given fair and equal rights to cooperate in
determining political power. Political participation is the
action of society to achieve good and common interest to
realize a bond of social contract within a country.

Parry, Moyser & Day (1992) writes that the stage of
political participation can be measured through community
behavior such as seeking and occupying political positions,
active membership in political organizations, passive
membership in political organizations, participating in
demonstrations, engaging in political discussions, was present
to vote during the election. According to Afan Gaffar (1992),
the behavior of voters is largely based on three approaches,
namely: the first sociological approach that includes social,
economic, ethnic affiliation, family traditions, membership to
a particular organization, gender, occupation, and residence .
The second is a psychological approach that includes party
factors, a person's attitude towards political issues, and
candidate factors. And the third approach is the Rational
Approach approach that is the rationality of voter behavior. In
a democratic system, where every member of the community
has the right to their leader. The goal is to create, establish and
influence the political decisions of the state. Community
participation in politics is an indicator in measuring the
maturity stage of democracy in a country or region.

C. Voter Behavior Theory

There are several factors affecting voters in elections, both
legislative and President and Vice President, including
political, social, economic and educational conditions. This
greatly determines the behavior of voters in giving their vote
in the general elections. Whatever the behavior that man does
is not happen by itself but there is a factor that moves both
external factors and factors in the voter. The system of values
and voters' beliefs, the level of experience, education, the
economic level and the social status of each voter are among
the factors that drive the behavior of voters. The voting
behavior theory to be discussed in this Chapter comprises
three different streams of thought, namely the sociological
approach, party identification and rational choice. This theory
has been very popular and widely used by researchers and
academics.
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Sociology approach
In the context of sociological approaches is often referred

to as the flow of thought in Colombia. This theory states that
the behavior of the majority of voters is strongly influenced by
social ties and influences such as socio-economic status,
religion and voter housing. Among the scientists who
developed this theory were Lipset (1960). He states that voter
behavior is an individual act caused by the personality factor
of the candidate to be chosen. The behavior of the voters is not
because of the issue being presented in campaigning, but
because of the pressures from society. Religious, ethnic and
socio-economic status is also a dominant factor in determining
the behavior of voters. This means that social relationships are
used by voters as the basis for advice and overcome doubts in
deciding when choosing to vote. The development of this
sociological thinking stream continues Rokkan & Lipset
(1967). Their opinion states that the location of residence, type
of employment and religious beliefs affects the political
behavior of society.

Party Identification Approach
From the point of view of party identification, the main

idea discussed in the voter behavior model is the behavior of
the party. Scientists who support this approach are Campbell
et al. (1960). He states that voters identify themselves with a
party and this affects the attitudes and behavior of voters.
Identification of a party is formed due to the role played by the
environment, especially the family environment factors. If
parents are supporting X party, then it is likely that children
will also support X party. The political tendency of the family
affects the political choices of their children.

Although party identification forms loyalty, it does not
mean that individuals identified in a particular party can not
alter the bond of loyalty to other parties. In the sense of the
word, the individual can change his mind to divert his choice
from one party to another. Ghazali Mayudin (1999) states that
changes in party identification occur due to personal factors
and social factors such as marriage, occupation and
displacement. Additionally, there are other factors such as
major changes in society and new party rules also alter
individual loyalty to the party. Loyalty to a party is influenced
by party performance factors. If a party ruled in a good
economic state, then the individual would be loyal to the
party. Conversely, if this party fails to govern and economic
performance is not satisfactory, they will not support the party.
The bond of loyalty to a party is a difficult one because it
involves an emotional problem that can cause a person to
choose another party or absent in the election.

Rational Choice Approach
Voter behavior can also explain economic spectacles

such as rational choice theory. The scientists who developed
this approach were Verba, Nie & Kim (1978). They argue that
rational choices are weighed based on analysis of costs and
profits. Rationality means the voters act on the basis of
personal interests in order to achieve their own goals.
According to Firmanzah (2007), election elections also

support the creation of a full and transparent political
environment that requires contestants to apply certain methods
in order to cast political initiatives, political ideas, political
issues, party ideologies, party leader characteristics and party
work programs to society. At the same time, the presence and
absence of voters is also a tool of measuring the level of
public awareness in exercising its voting rights in the process
of elected representatives and leaders as one of the
characteristics of the democratic state. In a select behavioral
study, in addition to the above factors that may affect the
individual's decision to provide support to a candidate is also
influenced by how the quality of a candidate looks in the eyes
of the voter. This factor is commonly referred to as the term
candidate image, which is the opinion of Nursal (2004) which
states that the candidate's character judgment is based on the
personal qualities of candidates who are considered important.
Some traits that are also the personality of candidates such as
energetic, honest, hardcore and so forth.

III. RESEARCH METHOD

This research uses quantitative survey method. The
research data was collected using questionnaire in Kabaputen
Rokan Hilir (Coastal Area), Meranti Islands Regency
(Archipelago) and Pekanbaru City (Mainland Area) through
1,145 respondents. There are 3 independent variables (voter
ideology, distrust of political parties and government
disappointment) and 1 dependent variable (absentee voter).
The data were analyzed using product moment correlation test.
Result of analysis of product moment correlation test was
reinforced with indep interview 3 key informant, academic
(Mashuri, MA), bureaucrat (Lili Suryani, S.Sos, M.Si) and
former Chairman of General Election Commission Rokan
Hulu (Jonnaidi Dasa, S. Si).

IV. RESEARCH FINDING AND DISCUSSION
Table 1. Respondent Demographic

Table 1 shows that male respondents are 643 people
(56,2%) and female are 502 (43,8%). Respondents Less than

Respondent Demographic N %
Gender Male 643 56,2

Female 502 43,8
Age Less than 25 years 446 39,0

25-35  years 335 29,3
36-45  years 246 21,5
46-55  years 95 8,3
More than 55 tahun 23 2,0

Etnic Melayu 661 57,7
Minang 169 14,8
Jawa 211 18,4
Batak 59 5,2
China 45 3,9

Education Elementary school 226 19,7
Junior High School 177 15,5
Senior High School 405 35,4
High Education 332 29,5

Total 1.145 100,0
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25 years as many as 446 people (39,0%), 25-35 years as many
as 335 people 335 people (29,3%), 36-45 years as many as
246 people (21,5%), 46-55 years as many 95 people (8,3%)
and More than 55 years only 23 people (2,0%). The majority
of the respondents are Malays (57,7%) and most senior high
school graduates (35,4%).

Table 2. Correlation Product Moment Test

Independent Variables
Voter Absences

r Sig.
Voter Ideology ,524** ,000

Disappointment to the Political Party ,685** ,000
Disappointment to the Government ,657** ,000

The results of the Correlation Product Moment test
showed that there was a significant relationship between the
three independent variables with the absence of voters. When
viewed from the value of the correlation, then the Unbelief
variable to the Political Party has the strongest relationship
with the absence of voters (r =,685**). Similarly, the variable
of disappointment to the government with the absence of
voters (r =,657**), while the voter ideology relationship with
the absentee voter with r =,524**.

Ghazali Mayudin (1999) states that if a party ruled in a
good economic state, then the individual would be loyal to the
party. On the contrary, if the party fails to govern and
economic performance is not satisfactory, they will not
support the party. The bond of loyalty to a party is a difficult
one because it involves an emotional problem that can cause a
person to choose another party or absent in the election. This
was reinforced by the in-depth interviews of researchers with
key informants, Mashuri, MA who said that:

If we associate with the 2014 presidential election that Joko
Widodo's partner with Jusuf Kalla, and Prabowo's partner
with Hatta Rajasa. We see a political party that carries
Jokowi's candidate with Jusuf Kalla indeed including the PDI-
Perjuangan then NASDEM, PKPI that still relates to the new
order. Similarly, when Prabowo Subianto paired with Hatta
Rajasa, because Prabowo's son-in-law was Soeharto then the
party that was founded by probowo was also considered by
the public that the party was also not clean.

The more solid and established a political party it will get
the steady support from its supporters and vice versa.
Furthermore, party's ability to sell campaign issues. The ruling
party usually sells the issues of sustainability and success they
have achieved. New political parties usually sell interesting
issues and political parties are usually considered "clean"
especially from the feeling of money politic. On the contrary,
the more elite political parties arrested by the Corruption
Eradication Commission, the occurrence of internal divisions
of party management and the act of involving involving
members of the board from certain parties has led the public to
lose hope for their fate.

Research interviews with former Chairman of the Rokan
Hulu District Council, Jonnaidi Dasa, S.Si, why distrust on the

party caused the absence of voter turnout to be high? He
replied:
The presidential and vice presidential elections are more
likely to look at individual candidates. When both pairs of
candidates figure because of the mass media, I did not deny
the consequences of their dissatisfaction with the candidates.

Furthermore, trust in government as the second most
dominant cause. Voter behavior has been explained by rational
choice theory. The scientists who developed this approach
were Verba, Nie & Kim (1978). They argue that rational
choices are weighed based on analysis of costs and profits.
Rationality means the voters act on the basis of personal
interests in order to achieve their own goals. These interests
and objectives can only be realized through elections.
Therefore, the purpose of presidential candidates and vice
presidents or political parties is to obtain as many votes as
possible in the elections to gain power. On the other hand, if
the selection process does not benefit or benefit to the voters,
then there is a possibility that they will not be present to vote.
This is supported by key informant Hj. Lili Suryani, S.Sos,
M.Si who said:

Now more and more parties, it also makes the people
apathetic. After all the people's minds, "would you choose me?
Our situation remains unchanged ". Because the guarantee for
changing the trust was not strong from society.

During the campaign season, each winning team of
Presidential and Vice-Presidential candidates is occupied by
the campaign by conveying their vision, mission and
development program when they win. Every election day
people hear promises, elections are again promises. Due to the
many promises that the government did not meet after
elections, people felt they were often duped and they became
lazy to come to the TPS. As the economic situation grew
heavy, the subsidies were lifted, the unemployment rate was
higher so the people were disappointed as their hopes of
returning again after the change of rulers. Likewise as the
community considers that the electoral system is not a proper
way of teaching their religion so that the lazy people come to
polling places.

V. CONCLUSION

Disappointment to Political Parties, disappointment with
government and voter ideology has proved to be significant
with the absence of voters. The cadres of political parties
sitting in the legislative body are required to trust, adhere to
the campaign's promise and do not commit corruption. The
government should also be committed with the vision, mission
and program delivered during the campaign period. Prove to
the public that the government focuses on improving people's
welfare, job opportunities, healthcare and education justice
and improving the whole aspects of the nation's life. Voter
confidence in the principle of life also affects people coming
to polling places.
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